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Dear Mr. Walter, please find attached two documents prepared for and submitted on behalf of the
Applicant. Would you please place the documents before the Oregon City Planning Commission at
the continued public hearing on September 25, 2017 and in the official Planning Department file for
the above-referenced applications?
 
The first document is a two page letter by Mr. Tom Sisul, P.E., of Sisul Engineering dated September
19, 2017. Mr. Sisuls’ letter responds to Mr. Nicita’s issue regarding the site’s soil permeability. Mr
Sisul reports, based on the measured infiltration rates from two test borings conducted on the site,
that the geotechnical study performed by GeoDesign shows that the measured infiltration rates for
the two test borings are “negligible”. Mr. Sisul’s letter is substantial evidence that the Planning
Commission may rely upon to conclude that the site’s soils are not permeable as asserted by Mr.
Nicita at the September 11, 2017 public hearing.
 
The second document is a one page memorandum, with five pages of appendices from the
applicant’s traffic impact analysis(the “TIA”), by Mr. Mike Ard, P.E. of Lancaster Engineering dated
September 20, 2017. Mr. Ard’s memorandum answers Chair McGriff’s questions that she asked at
the September 11, 2017 public hearing about the hotel’s vehicle trip distribution. Mr. Ard’s letter
concludes that 57% of the vehicle trips to and from the site will be from I-205, Oregon Highway 213,
or US Highway 99E. Both the City’s Traffic Engineer, John Replinger, and the Oregon Department of
Transportation(“ODOT”), reviewed the applicant’s TIA and did not dispute its conclusions.
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NOTICE: This communication may contain privileged or other confidential information. If you have received it in error, please advise the
sender by reply email and immediately delete the message and any attachments without copying or disclosing the contents. Thank you.


